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The scientific consensus on health care reform financing as a single payer becomes merely one pole in an endless debate in which actual evidence carries the same weight as total bullshit.  



      Tom Gottlieb, MD
Next HCACF Board Meeting:

February 17, 2014      6PM – 7PM

789 Sherman street #300

Denver, CO  80238

HCAC/HCACF Strategic Plan:  The Strategic Plan for HCACF was written in March 2013 and approved by the HCACF State Board June 2013.  Questions:
1.  Are we fulfilling the tactics written in our Strategic Plan?  

2.  Should we consider other initiatives?  Additions?  Modifications?  

As of yet, I have not received any comments from board members or others regarding these questions. 
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The HCACF Planning Committee:  The HCACF Planning Committee is designed to provide a platform for discussion of the Board of Directors with HCACF Staff.  The members include the executive director, vice president, treasurer, president and invited guests.   The agenda has a focus on education, research, and fund raising as directed by the strategic plan.  Issues of staffing and office needs for the executive director to function easily are discussed.  The agenda for the HCACF Board of Directors is discussed and finalized together with the suggestions by all Board members.    The Planning Committee (PC) meets on a weekly basis.  The active suggestions by all board members to the PC are welcome.
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On the Need for a Communications & Marketing Committee:  In February 2014 HCAC/HCACF has presented its mission in two open forums, one sponsored by the DU Law School and Mountain View Friends Meeting and another by the HCAC Denver Chapter.  The purpose for the discussions is to educate our residents regarding health care reform.  The need for change from our current health care financing system was clearly defined.  Two proposals for health care reform are considered, the Colorado Health Services Plan (HCACF) and the Colorado Health Care Cooperative (CHCC) plan.  It becomes clear to me that the two groups share the same general goals and values.  However, the framing of these values differ.  CONCLUDE:  1) I believe that our education program should bring clarity to both the similarities and differences between the two groups.  2) I see very little difference between marketing and communication.  

A HCAC/HCACF communications committee was defined 1 ½ years ago.  The purpose of the committee was not well defined.  Fortunately, HCACF has an expert communicator as executive director in addition to members well versed in the need for a SP health care reform movement.  A need exists to expand this role.  Consider: 1) Define a panel of educators for the HCACF mission, 2) Maintain a calendar of all presentations and writings, 3) Tactical writing and reviewing articles and the e-newsletter.  4) Open doors to connect with reporters, member network, etc., 5) Educate and learn from members re: presentations in the community, 6) Gather intelligence re: other organizations with a similar mission, 7) and other purposes.  
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HCACF Education Materials:  A need for revising education and marketing materials for HCACF is proposed.  Much of the literature is dated and contains inaccurate phone numbers, mailing addresses, office address, information content, and more.  The education material might include material supporting:

1) PNHP National information

2) PNHP CO information

3) PNHP CO Student information

4) Healthcare-NOW information

5) HCACF education material

     a) ACA and its benefits

     b) ACA compared to SP

     c) CHCC (cooperative) compared to SP

     d) HCACF proposed financial reform

     e) and much, much more

6) HCAC Advocacy positions

     a) Plans supported

     b) Plans not supported

     c) Plans with no position

All information should be consistent with the mission of HCAC/HCACF.  Active participation by all board members and membership is critical.  
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On the Need for a Finance Committee:  HCAC/HCACF has attracted two excellent individuals for the position treasurer and of Board member, both of whom have resigned within a short period of time.  We are clearly doing something wrong.  


I will make several recommendations that apply to each organization; 1) A treasurer must be defined for each organization.  2) A Finance Committee (FC) is needed for each organization.  3)  The role of the FC is primarily to provide financial oversight of each organization.  Typical task areas include budgeting and financial planning, financial reporting, and the creation and monitoring of internal controls and accountability policies.  4) The Chair of the FC is usually the treasurer of the board.  The duties of the chair include a) serving as the liaison between the committee and the full board, b) working with the staff leader to set the agenda for each committee meeting, c) notifying members of a meeting, and d) ensuring handouts and reports are prepared and sent to committee members in advance.  


COMMENT:  The strengths of HCACF include its mission, its committed board, and its nationally known organizer, writer, and communicator.  Forward movement will continue only with a strong organization in its communications and marketing, and with its ability to provide strong financing.  This is a team effort by both staff and board.  We will remain weak if we do not pay attention to financing and budgeting.  
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HCACF fund raising:  The end-of-year letter for HCAC/HCACF raised $6,482.04 net ($5,029.41 for HCACF and $1,452.63 for HCAC).  In a year of difficulty in fund raising, especially for health care reform efforts, we have experienced great success.  We are now actively planning our next fund raiser, Mercy Killers.  
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Letters to the Newsletter:  The HCACF Board has decided to use the email Newsletter to communicate among the board members.  Any contribution to the Newsletter by board members is welcome including additions, disagreements, agreements, and any other comments.  Please send any contribution to me and I will include your comments to the Newsletter.  How are we to learn?  We learn by an active sharing of ideas.





     tbg

Tom Gottlieb, MD

President, HCACF
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